
 

Contact Us: Banksia St • Tuart Hill • WA • 6060  
www.tuarthillps.wa.edu.au • Ph: (08) 9349 1799 • SMS: 0417 931 262 

 

 

 

 

 

Edition 5, 15 May 2018 

Dates for the Diary 

15-17 May NAPLAN 25 May Assembly Room 14 

15 May Kindy A, Kindy C, PPC Photo Day 30 May-01 Jun Year 6 Camp 

16 May  Board Meeting 5.30 p.m. 01 Jun Constable Care Safety Excursion – Year 3 

17 May Kindy B, PPA, PPB Photo Day 04 Jun Public Holiday – W.A. Day 

22 May Principal’s Lunch   

Principal’s Message  

Change of Leadership 

In the first week of Term 2 a letter from Megan Barnett was sent home with all students, 
explaining that she had accepted a position as Principal of South Thornlie Primary School. 
We wish her all the best and would like to acknowledge her hard work and many wonderful 
achievements at Tuart Hill Primary School over the last three years. 
 
I have assumed the role of Principal on an acting basis for Term 2. The position will be 
advertised and filled substantively from Term 3. Congratulations to Denise Dewing who is 
Deputy Principal in my place for this term. Renee Tompkins will be teaching in Room 5 
with Mrs Harfoushian, and we welcome to Emily Carlaw who will be teaching my Design 
Technologies classes each Thursday. 

 

Sister School Partnership 

Last term Mrs Barnett and I worked with the parent of one of our Kindy students to 
establish a sister school partnership with Dinghui Experimental Primary School Affiliated 
to Zhejiang Normal University in Hangzhou, China, in support of the Department of 
Education’s Asia Literacy Strategy.  
 
The purpose of this strategy is to ensure that students develop knowledge and 
understanding of Asian societies, cultures, beliefs and environments, and the connections 
between the peoples of Asia, Australia, and the rest of the world. Asia literacy provides 
students with the skills to communicate and engage with the peoples of Asia so they can 
effectively live, work and learn in the region. We look forward to a long and mutually 
beneficial relationship with Dinghui Experimental Primary School. More details and 
periodic updates will be provided in future newsletters. 

       

                  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Keira van der Wal, Principal 

When dropping 
off or collecting 

your children 
from school 

please ensure 
you do not stop 

in front of 
driveways or in 

No Standing 
zones. 

 

 

 

 

 

Please use the 
pedestrian 
paths when 
entering the 

school 
grounds. 

 

If you see any 
suspicious 

activity at the 
school after 
hours please 

contact School 
Watch Security 
on 1800 177 777 

 

Ecological Exhibition Hall 
One of the school’s Life 
Experience Laboratories 

 

http://www.tuarthillps.wa.edu.au/


Attendance  

Must I send my child to school every day? 
 
Yes, unless: 

¶ your child is too sick or injured to go to school 

¶ your child has an infectious disease 

¶ the principal is provided with any other genuine and acceptable reason for absence. 
 

Make sure you: 

¶ provide the school with an explanation if your child is away.  

¶ Ring or sms the office on the day (phone 9349 1799 or sms 0417 931 262 prior to 11am) 

¶ Provide evidence to explain their absence e.g. doctor’s certificate 
 
Further information on attendance can be found on our school website by clicking here or ask for the Student 
Attendance Brochure from the administration office. 

Keira van der Wal, Principal 

2019 Kindergarten and Pre-Primary Enrolments 

We are now taking enrolments for students entering Kindergarten and Pre-Primary in 2019. If your child was 
born within the date ranges shown below, they are eligible to enrol for 2019. 
 
 

V 1 July 2014 to 30 Jun 2015 (Kindergarten) 
V 1 July 2013 to 30 Jun 2014 (Pre-Primary) 

 
 

To make an application, please come to the school office with original copies of your child’s birth certificate, 
immunisation details and proof of your residential address.  
 
Please note that parents/carers of current Tuart Hill PS Kindergarten students are required to complete an 
application form for Pre-Primary in 2019. 
 
If your child was born overseas, please also bring your passport and visa information. Original documents are 
required and we will make the necessary copies. You will also be required to complete a short application form.  
 
Application will be accepted between the hours of 10.00 a.m. and 2.00 p.m. Monday to Friday. 
 
Applications close on Friday 20 July, 2018. 

Our Teachers are Learners 

On Monday April 30, the Kindy to Year 2 teachers completed a full day professional learning on Letters and 
Sounds – an explicit teaching approach to phonics learning presented by the Dyslexia SPELD Foundation.  It 
involved examining the best progression for students to learn phonics successfully and a variety of engaging, 
research proven strategies to use.  You might want to ask your children what sounds they are learning at the 
moment, and if you notice of any of them when you’re out and about, or reading a book together. Parent 
support is vital for all student learning at this early stage, especially in supporting the acquisition of skills that 
promote reading and writing. 
 
Meanwhile, the Year 3-6 teachers were participating in English, Mathematics and Technologies professional 
learning. Mr Raschilla and Mrs Dewing led English focussing on poetry in the curriculum; in particular, how to 
best engage our students to be readers and writers of this sometimes tricky (but very enjoyable!) form of 
English language.  Can you recall your first or favourite poem when you were a child? Share it with your 
children.  Mrs Snart and Mrs Harfoushian led Mathematics with a focus on place value.  It can be a difficult 
concept to grasp for some students, but an important one as many of our “daily life maths” transactions involve 
place value, such as money, time, distance, weight and temperature – just to name a few. Ask your child to 
keep an eye out for place value examples next time you’re out shopping.  
 
Mr Ioannou led Technologies with a focus on design. Teachers deconstructed televisions and hard drives, 
made a hologram, played with robots, reviewed curriculum resources and investigated the new Maker Space. 

http://www.tuarthillps.wa.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/Tuart-Hill-Attendance-Brochure-for-Parents.pdf


 

 
 
 
 
 

All of this learning will support our teachers in delivering the curriculum this term as part of our whole school 
focuses and operational plans in each subject. 
 

Denise Dewing, Deputy Principal 

Parent Coffee & Chat 

After each assembly we would like to invite all family members to join the student leaders in the alfresco area 
for a tea or coffee, a bite to eat, and a chat. It is a great opportunity to have an informal chat with representatives 
from Admin, the School Board, and P&C Association. The student leaders would also appreciate your feedback 
to some of their focus questions. We look forward to seeing you after our next assembly on 25 May which is to 
be hosted by Room 14. 

Keira van der Wal, Principal 

Parent Feedback 

One of the ways that Tuart Hill Primary School can continue to improve as a school is by encouraging feedback 
from our parents on a regular basis. An annual parent survey is sent out in Term 3 and we welcome all feedback 
throughout the year. If you would like to provide feedback or request a staff member to contact you regarding a 
concern or query please email to the address below with together with your name, phone number and best 
contact time:  Tuarthill.ps@education.wa.edu.au. 

Keira van der Wal, Principal 

Ability Centre – Volunteer News 

My name is Eleana and I am a volunteer from the Ability Centre. I have been volunteering 
at Tuart Hill Primary School for three years. I love coming to school every Wednesday 
and saying hello to all the new and familiar faces. I feel very welcomed into the school. 
 
My favourite place to visit is Sydney. My favourite colour is pink, and I love eating 
vegetable dumplings from Coventry Village on the school holidays. 
 
I enjoy engaging in various activities around the school such as listening to children read 
from Pre-Primary to grade 5, and planting new vegetables in the garden for students to 
use in their cooking classes.  
 
Students will soon have the opportunity to play chess with me during chess club and be 
a part of creating a beautiful friendship garden full of colourful flowers, during lunchtime 
activities.  
 
I thoroughly enjoy listening to the students read and can’t wait to expand my role as a 
student mentor. 
 
Eli is my support worker and she assists me in my many and varied roles throughout the school. Eli is looking 
forward to the children teaching us how to play chess.  

 
 
 

mailto:Tuarthill.ps@education.wa.edu.au


Health Promotion 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Jo Luplau, Community Health Nurse 
 



Physical Education News  

Subiaco Lions – AFL clinics 
All of our students from Years 1-6 have had an AFL session with our coach Jesse from the Subiaco Lions 
Football Club. We thank him and the club for making this an annual event at our school. 
 
Year 4-6 students - Lightning Carnival – Thursday 21 June 
Our annual Dockers Shield Lightning Carnival is being held at Karrinyup Primary School in Week 8. We have 
had trials for soccer, netball and AFL during Senior Sport on Thursday afternoons. Those students who are 
selected to represent Tuart Hill will continue to train during Senior Sport. 
 
If any parent would like to be involved with these teams as a coach, umpire or manager please email me at 
catherine.connolly@education.wa.edu.au. Even if you are unable to attend training but will be free on the day, 
please let me know. 
 
Year 3-6 students - Faction Cross Country – Thursday 28 June 
Our annual Faction Cross Country event is being held late this term. The students will be running  
ü Year 3’s – 1.5km 
ü Year 4’s and 5’s – 2km 
ü Year 6’s – 2.5km 

 
The Interschool event is on 27 July (Term 3, week 2).  If you have any questions please email me at 
catherine.connolly@education.wa.edu.au 

Cathy Connolly, Physical Education Teacher 
 

Student Achievement 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

School Board News  

The next Board meeting will be held in Term 2, on Wednesday 16 May at 5.30pm in the staffroom. 
 

Jason Papps School Board Chair 
 

 
 

Payments to the School 
 

To make direct deposit payments to the school, please use the account details as shown below. 
  

 Bank:   Westpac Banking Corporation 

 Account Name:  Tuart Hill Primary School 

 BSB:    036-053 

 Account:   920 622 

 Reference:   Child’s Surname / Room No / Code 

    (E: Excursion / I: In-school Activity / C: Contributions / P: PEAC / S: SIM) 

 Example:   Smith 9 E 

ÎÎÎÎÎÎÎÎÎÎ 

Congratulations to Nadya from Year 5, Room 21 for 
winning a Silver Medal in the Western Australian 

Gymnastics Championships held on Saturday 5 May 
2018.  Well done, Nadya!  

  
At the end of this month she will represent Western 

Australia in the Australian Gymnastics Championships, 
competing in Rhythmic Gymnastics. Good Luck, Nadya!!  

ÎÎÎÎÎÎÎÎÎÎ 
 

mailto:catherine.connolly@education.wa.edu.au
mailto:catherine.connolly@education.wa.edu.au


Community Announcements 

 

Looking for work or a career change? 
Can you see yourself working in a school?  

 

Schools are regularly hiring people for the following roles: 
Gardener, cleaner, administration, management,  

canteen or as education assistants. 
 

Starting in July 2018, North Metropolitan TAFE are running a 1 semester course on the skills required 
to be a successful candidate for employment in a school.  The course aids in preparation for entry into 
gardening, cleaning, administration, management, canteen and education assistant work. 
 
We have had success supporting people to find work and the chances of gaining employment are 
strong.  This course is suitable for existing gardeners, cleaners, administrators etc., and people looking 
to change career or people looking for work. 
 
The course includes: 
 

¶ Training in skills specific to the role you are interested in e.g. gardening, cleaning and IT skills 

¶ Work experience in a school or other organisation 

¶ Help and support to find work 

¶ Help accessing further training as required e.g. Certificate III in Education Support 

¶ Development of your job application cover letter, resume and help with selection criteria 
 

Entry requirements: 
 

¶ Strong work ethic 

¶ Good oral and written communication 

¶ Must be able to read procedures, safety sheets and chemical bottles 

¶ Successful completion of an entry interview 

¶ Working with Children Check and a Police Clearance 
 

Course details: 
¶ 3 days per week - Starts Wednesday 18th July finishes Friday 30th November (17 weeks) 

¶ Days - Wednesday, Thursday, Friday 9:15 until 2:45 
¶ Cost - $205 (total course fee for full 17 weeks) based in Leederville and on site 

 
If you would be interested in this course, then please email: 
 

Chris Hodson:  chris.hodson@nmtafe.wa.edu.au 
 

Disclaimer: North Metropolitan TAFE does not guarantee work after completing this course.  This course supports you to find 
work.  The course is run by North Metropolitan TAFE (RTO code: 52786) and is not endorsed by any authority or government 
department. 
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